Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements

BORN

DARRAGH - John and DARRAGH - John and Donna are proud to an-nounce the birth of their second child Matthew Daniel, 8 lbs. 7 oz., born June 18th, at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Brother to Amanda Marie, Proud grandparents Proud grandparents are Roland and Jean Riel and Dan and Hazel Darragh. Great grandparents are Helen Myatt and Estelle and O'Niel Bulgar.

ELDER - Dave, Kathryn and Christopher are delighted to announce the arrival of their brother Bradley Thomas on August 5 at 14:54, weighing 8 lbs. 1 oz. Proud parents are Gordon and Rachelle. Grandparents are Mrs. Isabel Elder of Huntingdon and Mr. and Mrs. Ronald and Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Dubé of Ottawa. Many thanks to Dr. Vandor, Dr Feder and to the excellent nursing staff at the Barrie Memorial.

NESS: Kari and Krista are excited to announce the birth of their little sister Kendall Randee on uncle Carl's birthday, July 27, 1987 weighing 7 lbs. Proud parents are Brian and Dawn (nee Elliott).

SOMERVILLE - Drew and SUMERVILLE - Drew and Sharon happily announce the arrival of a son, Brock Cameron, 9 lbs. 8 oz, born July 30th, 1987 at the Jewish General Hospital. Proud grandparents are Erna and Andrew Somerville of Hem-mingford, and Pat and Gerry Cameron of Hanna, Alberta.

DIED

CAZA. Mrs. Yvonne CAZA, MIS. Tyonic Suddenly in Huntingdon, on August 10, 1987, age 71. Mrs. Yvonne Caza, wife of Mr. Olivier Leblanc, of 5190 Ridge Road, Huntingdon. She is survived by her children, Georges and Rollande Gendreau, Claudette Leblanc, Philippe and Delia Léger, Francine Leblanc, Ginette and Alain Castagnier, Renald and Ginette Deschênes, Charlotte and Jean Dugas and Louise and Normand Lamothe. Jean Dugas and Louise and Normand Lamothe. Funeral will be held on Thursday, August 13, 1987 at Ste. Agnes Church at 10 a.m. Interment Ste. Agnes. Arrangements by Salon Rodrigue Montpetit & Son, Huntingdon, Visitation Tuesday, August 11 at 2 p.m. DIED

CULLEN. Mrs. Elsie Agnès (née Sangster) - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, on August 4, 1987, wife of the late Samuel Cullen, survived by her son Cullen, survived by her son Lindsay (Bernice) and her daughters Genevieve Glover (Douglas) and Myrtle (Mrs. A. Lobdell), her grandchildren Nancylynn Cullen, Dee Glover (Carol), Sam Glover (Jasmin), Alan Lobdell and the late Jay Glover, as well as her great grandchildren, Chandra and Marc Hamilton, Steven and Marc Hamilton, Steven Ladouceur and Matthew Glover. Funeral service was held from the chapel of the McGerrigle Funeral Home, Inc., Ormstown on August 6, 1987 at 2 p.m. Interment Union Cemetery.

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Elsie Cullen extends sin-cere thanks and ap-preciation to the doctors and Nurse Graham of the Barrie Memorial Hospital and to all relatives and friends for their kind expressions of sympathy and assistance at the time of our recent bereavement.

Linday, Genevieve, Myrtle and family

The family of the late R.J.M. (Bob) Reid, wish to express sincere ap-preciation to all their friends, for their many acts of kindness, expressions of sympathy and charitable donations, made in memory of their beloved father and grandfather.

Ann, Donald, Mary and families

The family of the late Bessie Graham wishes to thank relatives, friends and neighbours for the many kindnesses shown to them at the time of her death: the flowers, cards and expressions of sym-pathy were sincerely ap-preciated. We are also very grateful to Dr. Jeannie Rosenberg and staff at the Huntingdon County Hospital and to Madge Smellie and Thelma Henderson for special care which will always be remembered.

We want to express our sincere thanks to our children relatives, friends, for sharing with us in the celebration of our sur-prise 30th Anniversary. Also thanks to Real and Linda Fournier for taking us out to supper before our surprise. Special thanks to all those who contributed to the lunch. We greatly appreciate the generous cards, gifts, flowers and especially your presence which made it a memorable event.

Edouard and Beatrice Fournier

ENGAGED

Ross and Barbara Ovans are pleased to announce the engagement of their daughter Robin to Terry, son of Real and Doris Courchesne. A May wedding is planned.

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank my neighbors, relatives and friends for the shower of eards, visits and gifts on the occasion of my 90th birthday. All was very much appreciated. Sin-

Elsie Wilson

A sincere thank you to the Doctors and 3rd Floor staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the care which I received during my stay in hospital. Thanks also to friends and relatives for their cards & visits. Martha Bryson

I sincerely want to thank Dr. Thompson, Dr. Aikin and all nurses on the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for the care given me while I was a patient, also Rev. Lance Weisser, Rev. Gordon Bannerman, all my family, friends and neighbours, for cards. flowers, gifts and cards, flowers, gifts and visits.

Muriel Hamilton

We wish to express our appreciation to Dr. Blonde, the nurses of the Emergency department and 3rd floor of the Barrie Memorial for the fine care provided to our dear wife and mother, Bernice Burns. Our heartfelt thanks to all our neighbors, friends and relatives for their support provers their support, prayers, food, flowers, masses, and sympathy cards during her final illness.

Douglas & Meegan Burns

APPROACHING MARRIAGE

Mr. and Mrs. David Niles announce the approaching marriage of their son, Stephen to Patricia, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Ohayon. The wedding will take place on Aug. 23rd at the Congregation Beth El in Town of Mount Royal.

IN MEMORIAM

loving memory of a dear wife who passed away August 14, 1982. Always remembered and sadly missed your husband

HELM, Constance

loving memory of a dear, devoted mother and grandmother who passed away August 14, 1982. Deep in our hearts your memory is kept, To love, cherish and never

Our love for you will never

Our prayer is that you rest

Loving you always, daughter Alana and family.

WILSON, Allan H. - In loving memory of a dear husband, father, father-in-law and grandfather, who left us suddenly on Aug. 13, 1979, "There is a corner in our

That is set aside for you As long as life and memories last remember you."

Ever remembered and sadly missed by his wife Agnes and family

Harold Steele lived 87 years in Rockburn

Thursday, July 9, 1987 the Rockburn community was saddened to learn of the passing of one of its longest residing citizens, Harold Stanley Steele had been a resident for all of his 87

years.

Born and raised on the Steele family farm on the Rockburn-Dewittville Sei eroad, he received his education at the Rockburn School. Upon completion he continued the work on the farm of his parents as well as planting 500 apple trees, as many people in the area were becoming growers.

Harold never did travel too far from home, although around 1918 he did travel west for the grain excursions which he took part in twice. He was an avid ballplayer and played with the Rockburn team for many years. In his later life he followed with interest the major leagues of both baseball and hockey.

Harold was a proud Masonic Lodge for over 60 years. He was an avid reader; and took an interest in current events both those close to home and internationally.

He leaves to mourn, his devoted wife, Rita and will be sadly missed by his children, Mona, Fay, Donna, Darlene, April,



The late Harold Steele

Irene, Laura, Irene, Joyce, Larry, Alex and grand-Joyce, children as well as many nieces, nephews, neighbours and friends.

Funeral service was held July 11, 1987 at the Presbyterian Church, Presbyterian Reverend Gordon Bannerman led the service. "Amazing Grace" was sung by Howard Welburn and a moving eulogy given by Fred Goodrow, Jeff Blair, church organist played many of Harold's favorite songs among "Beautiful which Dreamer" "How Great Thou Art" carried much sentimental value for

family and friends.

Interreent was at Hillside Cemetery and later refreshments were provided by the Rockburn Presbyterian Ladies Aid at the family farm.

Pallbearers were John Steele, Bradley Steele, Russell Brooks, Herb Simpson, Fred Goodrow and Peter Drouin.

"He went from us quietly. his thoughts unknown. But he left us with memories we are proud to own. So cherish him Lord, in your garden of rest. For when on earth he was one of the best."

The Family of

HAROLD AND ISABEL KERR Cordially invite relatives and friends to celebrate their

50th ANNIVERSARY AT ORMSTOWN CURLING CLUB

> 8 p.m. to 1 a.m. Music and lunch provided Best wishes only

SATURDAY, AUGUST 29

25th WEDDING ANNIVERSARY

REJEAN and THERESE LEGAULT

SATURDAY, AUGUST 15, 1987 8:30 p.m.

AT "CHEZ TEX" HALL STE-BARBE

Disco and lunch welcome to all

25th WEDDING ANNIVERSARY In honor of

DAVID AND DOROTHY COFFEY

SATURDAY, AUGUST 22

TROUT RIVER GOLF CLUB

MUSIC AND LUNCH

EVERYONE WELCOME

WEDDING RECEPTION

in honor of

ANGELA FORGET and BILL SYLVESTER

SATURDAY, AUGUST 15

Aux Joyeuk Lurons "Yelle's" St-Antoine-Abbé

Disco "Coveduck" Light lunch Friends welcome

WEDDING RECEPTION

TONIA UPTON and STEVEN TREMBLAY SATURDAY, AUGUST 15

LOISIRS "RECREATION CENTRE" 85 ROY STREET

ORMSTOWN ALL FRIENDS WELCOME



Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Akester

60th Wedding Anniversary

Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Akester, Roxham Road, celebrated their 60th wedding anniversary on June 4, 1987. Mae Smith, daughter of Phillip Smith and Maggie Elliott, married Robert William Akester, son of Julius Akester and the late Maud Elvidge in Roxham.

They have three children. Edward of Roxham, Maud (Mrs. Andy Kennedy),

and Elsie (Mrs. Bill Swarner), both of Cayce, South Carolina, They also have six grandchildren and six great-grandchildren A small dinner was held at their home with their children, son-in-law Andy,

granddaughter, Linnie Swarner of Columbia, S.C., and Ruby Smith, Mae's sister, wno was bridesmaid, attending.